
 
 

Mike DeWine, Governor 
Paolo DeMaria, Superintendent of Public Instruction 

 

      May 5, 2020 

 

Dear Superintendent, 

 

Thank you for submitting the Beacon Academy Reading Achievement Plan. The 

submitted plan is compliant with Ohio Administrative Code 3301-56-02. The Ohio 

Department of Education is committed to working with districts to raise student 

achievement in reading. Please find below feedback associated with the district’s 

submitted Reading Achievement Plan. 

 

Strengths of the Reading Achievement Plan: 

• The plan uses the Ohio Improvement Process structures for shared 

leadership. 

• The plan identifies evidence-based strategies for vocabulary instruction. 

 

This plan will benefit from: 

• A deeper dive into the student data in order to make data driven instructional 

decisions aligned to the 5 components of reading (phonemic awareness, 

phonics, fluency, vocabulary and comprehension). 

• Including opportunities to engage families. 

 

In January 2020, the Department published the revised version of Ohio’s Plan to Raise 

Literacy Achievement. This plan articulates a state literacy framework aimed at promoting 

proficiency in reading, writing and communication for all learners. It is driven by scientific 

research and encourages a professional movement toward implementing data-based, 

differentiated and evidence-based practices in all manners of educational settings. We 

encourage district and school teams to review the state plan and contact the Department or 

State Support Team for professional learning opportunities aimed at implementing this plan 

in districts and schools across Ohio.   

 

The district’s Reading Achievement Plan and this memo will be posted on the Ohio 

Department of Education’s website. If the district revises the Reading Achievement Plan 

and would like the revised plan to be posted to the Department’s website, the revised plan 

and this request must be sent to readingplans@education.ohio.gov. 

 

Please note that House Bill 197 of the 133rd General Assembly contains emergency 

legislation regarding spring testing and state report cards. The Department is working on 

further guidance pertaining to FY20 Reading Achievement Plan requirements.  
 

Sincerely, 
 

 

Melissa Weber-Mayrer, Ph.D. 

Director, Office of Approaches to Teaching and Professional Learning 
 

 

https://education.ohio.gov/getattachment/Topics/Learning-in-Ohio/Literacy/Ohios-Plan-to-Raise-Literacy-Achievement.pdf.aspx?lang=en-US
https://education.ohio.gov/getattachment/Topics/Learning-in-Ohio/Literacy/Ohios-Plan-to-Raise-Literacy-Achievement.pdf.aspx?lang=en-US
mailto:readingplans@education.ohio.gov
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